
DAILY ANNOUNCEMENTS BULLETIN  
Wednesday, January 9, 2019 
A-Day  
 
TODAY’S EVENTS  
Advisory Bell Schedule 
Internship Interest Meeting, Media Center, 8:55-9:25 
Fusion Concert Dress REhearsal, Auditorium, 2:30-6:00pm  
JV Girls Basketball @ Athens Drive, 5:00pm  
Wrestling vs Cardinal Gibbons, 6:00pm  
Varsity Girls Basketball @ Athens Drive, 6:30pm  
 
PARENT ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
The WCPSS Magnet Application Window opened January 4. 
Families interested in applying to Broughton as magnet 
families should apply through the WCPSS website. The 
window closes on January 30th. Please help spread the word to prospective Broughton 
families.  
 
To sign up for general PTSA communications [information for all BHS families], visit 
http://broughtonptsa.weebly.com/communications.html​.  
 
GLOBAL POINTS OF PROGRESS - Rwanda: Women are joining fishing coalitions that were previously 
closed to them. ​Many generations of Rwandans living near Lake Kivu have gathered fish for food and 
money, but it was always a job for the men; women were expected to farm, which is less lucrative. A 
program from the United Nations Food and Agriculture Organization is helping an increasing number of 
women establish themselves in the practice as well as giving them safety and sanitation information and 
business advice to help them succeed.  
 
STUDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS [GENERAL] 
 
I am a member of Triangle People Power, a youth group based on the ACLU's grassroots agenda. Our 

website is www.tripeoplepower.org- for more info. We recently received a $1000 grant from The 

Pollination Project to pursue environmental justice, and so we are coordinating a rally on Friday, 

January 11th.  We are partnering with youth in Eastern NC Counties disproportionately affected by 

environmental issues such as hog farming, the Atlantic Coast Pipeline, and coal ash. ​The rally will be 

held Friday 1/11 at 3 pm and the NC General Assembly, 16 W. Jones St, Raleigh. ​Rally for 

environmental justice outside of the NCGA (anti-ACP, hog farming, coal ash) The event is also here: 

https://actionnetwork.org/events/youth-climate-rallylobby-day 

 

The Quarter 2 attendance incentive report will be run at dismissal 2:18 pm on Friday, January 11th. It 

is the student’s responsibility to review attendance for any mistakes and have the mistakes corrected 

prior to this cut off. Attendance incentives will not be provided for corrected attendance after Friday, 

1/11. 

 

 

 

http://broughtonptsa.weebly.com/communications.html


Below are a list of announcements for the WELL for the month of January.  

1. Service Opportunity for January 

Wake Up and Read Book Drive- The Wake Up and Read Book Drive kicks off January 5​th​-February 15​th​. The WELL 

will be a drop off site for the drive. Drop off at the WELL can begin Monday, January 7​th​.  Attached is the flyer 

and further details for the Drive. 

2. Teen Talk and WELL Rounded Programs: Teen Talk and WELL Rounded Programs will resume the week 

of January 14​th​. 

3. WELL Hours of Operation: 

a. January 3​rd​: Close at 5 

b. January 4​th​: Close at 4 

c. January 7-10 : Close at 5 

d. January 14​th​ : Regular Hours Resume 

 

On January 10th, SAFE will be sponsoring a viewing of the documentary "STRAWS" 
(http://www.strawsfilm.com/) about plastic ocean pollution. It will be after school in the auditorium and lasts 
about 30 min. Discussion will follow. Please join us to learn more about this very important issue.  
 

Run for Young. The Run for Young will be on Sunday, January 13th at 2pm. A great family event for the young 

and young at heart, is a USATF certified 5k run/walk planned and managed by Christ Church youth. The race 

honors the memory of Sadiki Young, a Christ Church member and acolyte, who was a senior at Wakefield High 

School when he died as the passenger in an alcohol-related accident in 2007. In 2008 the Run for Young was 

founded by Christ Church youth as a way to both honor the memory of Sadiki and raise awareness of safe 

driving methods for local teens. Today, a percentage of the proceeds goes to local high schools with high 

participation numbers in the race for safe driving education programs. The remainder goes to the Christ Church 

Youth Ministry Endowment Fund, which grants funds and scholarships to Christ Church youth and young adults 

for community projects, retreats,   

  
STUDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS [JUNIORS & SENIORS] 
 
Seniors: Scholarship Bulletins #13 & #14 were put in Senior English/CAPS Class Teachers’ boxes yesterday. 
The Bulletins have been posted on our homepage and can be found by going to Students/College 
Planning/Scholarship Bulletin.​ ​They have also been posted on Student Services Webpage and in the display 
case outside the Guidance Resource Center. Paper copies are available on the bookcase across from the 
Guidance Resource Center.  
 
Friday, January 11, is the registration deadline for the February 9th ACT. Friday, January 18th, is the 

late registration deadline. 
 

Summer Enrichment Opportunities: 
The San Francisco Bay Area is an inspiring place to study art, design, architecture, and creative writing. The Pre-College 

Program is held on the campus of California College of the Arts – Oakland campus. Eligible students are currently in their 

Sophomore, Junior, or Senior years of high school. Applications open January 9 and the priority deadline for on-campus 

housing, need-based, and merit scholarships is March 15. For more information and an application, visit cca.edu/precollege. 

  

NCSU COLLEGE OF TEXTILE offers a Summer Textile Exploration Program [STEP] for rising high school seniors. The program 

offers four one week sessions in areas such as apparel design, textile engineering, business management, textile design and 

polymer chemist. Cost: $250. Apply January 1-April 1 at go.ncsu.edu/cotprecollegeprograms. 

  

NCSU COLLEGE OF TEXTILE offers a Polymer Camp is designed to give rising high school juniors and seniors interested in 

physical science, engineering and NC State, the opportunity to explore the fascinating world of polymers and fibers with 

fellow rising high school juniors and seniors. Cost: $45. Apply by June 1 at go.ncsu.edu/cotprecollegeprograms.  



 

Save the date for Broughton’s 2nd Annual​ ​Play4Kay​ game on Thursday, January 17, 2019! Raising funds for the 
Kay Yow Cancer Fund, this year’s event has expanded to include both games (varsity women at 5 PM and varsity 
men at 6:30 PM), more raffle prizes, a silent auction, an online fundraising site, cancer survivor recognition 
during both halftimes, and more!  The Sports & Entertainment Marketing 2 classes are working hard on this 
special event as an honors class project (and gaining practical marketing experience in the process) with the goal 
of doubling last year’s donation of $1,111. 
Per NCHSAA regulations, we don’t receive any money from ticket sales, so we will be selling raffle tickets along 
with special event t-shirts and wristbands (both designed by SEM2 students) in addition to the sponsorships and 
online donations that we receive. Please visit​ ​https://sites.google.com/students.wcpss.net/broughtonplay4kay/ 
(and share it with your friends) to make a donation, find out more about sponsorship opportunities, or to be 
recognized at the game as a cancer survivor. If you know of a potential sponsor (can be via direct financial 
contribution or in the form of items to be raffled or auctioned) that our students should contact, please email 
mpatterson2@wcpss.net 
 
 College & University Open Houses/Information Sessions 

[Not held on the Broughton campus] 
 
VMI February 15-16 Open House, Div I Athletics 

March 8-9 ROTC Options 
RSVP vmi.edu/openhouse 
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